BIRMINGHAM ‘SHIP’ Double Ring Handstamp — Part 1

Was it a ‘paquebot’ or a ‘ship’ mark?

By lan Baker
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On the Road of a Thousand Wonders.
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Figure 1 — ppc of “The Pomsettta” California’s Christmas Flower, stamped wzth Ed Vil 1d (SGZI 9) and tied by dr
Birmingham ‘Ship’ dated DE 13/11.

Why did Birmingham have a ‘Ship’ handstamp?

The use of this mark has been a mystery since it was first noted in 1949 and although there have been a number of further
records; speculation still abounds as to how and why it came into use. This article has been compiled with help from Julian
Jones and Mike Dovey (TPO & Seapost Society), Barry Attoe and other members of staff at the British Postal Museum &
Archive (BPMA) and also from Eric Lewis (Midland [GB] Postal History Society). Research of files at the BPMA has recently
uncovered additional information, although more research needs to be undertaken. The following is a summary of the

background to the landing of mails, primarily at Plymouth, their railway distribution and current views as to how the mark was
used.

It will be seen that of the landing of mails at Plymouth, the majority was forwarded by train to London, with perhaps 20-25%
going to Bristol, some of which was then forwarded to Birmingham. Three options of how an item might receive the ‘Ship’
mark are listed at the end of the article.

Background

The handstamp was first recorded by EK Gibbs, in the Philatelist of April 1949 and in Volume 3 (Sep-Oct 1949) of the TPO
Journal. Further copies were noted but until recently only seven or eight examples were known. Those currently recorded are
shown in Table 1, from which it can be seen that UK destinations noted are mainly to the north of Bristol with just four copies
to the south-east or south-west of England. It is believed all the items were written and posted ‘on board’ ship.

Those written on a trans-Atlantic westbound voyage were being landed at New York and receiving a paquebot mark,
exceptions being item 6 (cancelled at Father Point, Quebec) and items 16 and 19. They were then bagged and transferred to
an eastbound service. Currently, it is believed that most of the recorded items were landed at Plymouth. However,
Avonmouth, Fishguard and possibly Liverpool or other ports were also involved.

In February 1905, the Secretary, GPO requested of the postmasters of Bristol, Birmingham and Plymouth; “how were direct
mails from the Transatlantic Packets currently disposed of and their proposals for improvements for sorting on
board”.! Similar requests were made of Liverpool and probably other ports, although these replies have not, so far, been
seen. This was in anticipation of the Trans-Atlantic Sea Post Office service, which started with the sailing of the SS Baltic, from
New York to Liverpool on 10" May 1905. See ‘R’ in the following paragraphs for each reply. It was the practise for the Agents

of the shipping lines, to arrange and pay for, tenders for the landing of mails, while the GPO did likewise for any embarkation
of mails?.

























